 



            
April 2, 2019

The monthly Agenda Meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners of District 9, 1222 Green Street, Iselin, New Jersey, was called to order at 7:35 p.m. by the President with notices posted in the Home News Tribune, on the bulletin board at Fire Company #1 and at Town Hall as prescribed by the Laws of 1975.  A salute to the flag was led by the President.

Roll Call of Commissioners:  S. Larko, M. Rudy, K. Williams, E. A. Mullen and D. Thaker.  Also in attendance
                                           were W. Kenney, E. Mullen and the Chief.
Reports of Committees:

Fire Equipment & Apparatus:

MK completed miscellaneous repairs to the apparatus.  9-5 radio will be replaced with an APX6500 mobile radio.  MK is working on the side door alarm in 9-6.  Ladder testing was completed with no issues; the hose testing will be held on April 25th.   Copies of info on the preliminary estimate to refurbish 9-2-4 was included for review.  Mr. E.R. Mullen noted that John Mitch will let us know how to proceed.  We will provide the Township with specs and Mr. Mullen will meet with the Town Business Administrator.  They will let us know when the Bond Issue is passed.  Mr. Kenney noted that Seagraves is still doing repair work on the truck.
Hydrants:  Nothing to report. 

Facilities:

Paint cabinet upgrade is on hold. Researching prices to upgrade the traffic lights.  Working on quotes for the security camera upgrade.  Wunder Electric will be giving us a quote for new LED lights in House 2.  Mr. Rudy will submit quotes at the next meeting for the landscaping and painting.
Communication Equipment:   

ESS will replace the radio in 9-5.  The Officer radio in 9-6 was programmed.  Working with ESP and the Microsoft vendor regarding the tablets.  A meeting with the Township regarding updating the radio system held on March 13th at 6:30 p.m. at Town Hall.  Mr. Mullen noted that there may be an opportunity to replace the old radios and will have more information in the future.
Fire Prevention:

The Fire Official’s report was received for acceptance by the Board.
Legal & Insurance:

Waiting for Drew Memorial to give us a quote to repair the monument near the fuel pumps, and we will ask Semanza to repair the base.  
Deferred Business:

E-Z Pass was installed in all vehicles and it is to be used on the Turnpike and Garden State Parkway only.
Page 2

April 2, 2019
Chief’s Report: 

56 calls for the month of March with no firefighter injuries.  Chief noted of two driver qualifications then discussed the equipment requests, i.e., 6 pair of boots for the 6 members who were fitted for gear.  A brief discussion was held regarding gear purchases, and Mr. Kenney noted that he would need an inventory of all equipment and gear so we can anticipate future expenditures.
Health & Safety:

Mr. Bennett submitted copies of the updated Policies and Procedures Manual for approval.  
Floor Participation:

The Fire Company President discussed ideas for the paint color for the bathroom and will bring up the matter at the next Fire Company meeting.  

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
Respectfully submitted,









_______________________________   

Secretary

Board of Fire Commissioners, District #9

Transcribed by:

___________________________

(Ms.) Joyce E. Lynch

